
 

 

Message from our Campus PrincipalɁMatt Jobling 

KEY DATES  

27,28 & 29 November Year 10 Exams 

30 November Year 10 Formal 

30 November Celebration Day 

1 December Report Writing Day no students required 

18, 19 December Student Activities Days  

20 December  College Awards Day 

16th November 2017 

ɈThe man who does not read has no advantage over the man who cannot read.ɉ  Mark Twain 

National Young Leaders Day 

On Monday a group of our student leaders attended the National Young Leaders Day in Melbourne and 
were able to hear from a range of high proɲle presenters including John Coutis, Nick Dal Santo, Hayden 
 Wilson, Gemma Triscari, Scott Tweedie and Gemma Knight. The presenters shared their inspiring  
achievements with the students and also talked about the failures and obstacles they had encountered and  
explained the powerful learning and resilience they had as a result of facing up to those challenges.  

Arts Events 

On Tuesday our Year 9 drama class performed an original production titled ɄJumpɅ that looked at a number 
of issues that can confront young people and portrayed the diϜerent perspectives and feelings that people 
can have on these issues. The cast delivered a riveting performance and used scenarios that they could  
relate to and may have experienced. This provided a level of authenticity that added to the impact on the  
audience. Parents, friends and staϜ spoke highly of the performance and the importance of engaging with 
this type of content. 
Behind the scenes students also ran the backstage functions as well as lighting and sound, all being  
conducted in a seamless manner that allowed the audience to focus on the messages being presented.  
Congratulations to Kline and all the students for their impressive eϜorts. 
Over the next couple of weeks there will be a year 10 play, and a number of musical events at Churchill  
campus and our local primary schools. 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/1244.Mark_Twain
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Year 7 News ɎɎɎ.  

Term 4 continues to progress at lightening speed as we approach the ɲnal 
few weeks of year 7.  During the next few weeks, students will be making 
their ɲnal touches to projects and completing their work in each of their 
subjects before beginning their transition into year 8 for Headstart.  As a 
celebration of their achievements, students and staϜ will partake in the 
Campus Celebration Day which involves each year level participating in a 
day of planned activities as organised by their year level teachers.  This day 
will occur on November 30th and we are all very much looking forward to 
celebrating what has been an extremely enjoyable year.  

Learning Behaviour Reports: 

Last week the ɲnal learning behaviour reports were released to view.  Year 7Ʌs had a great number of students 

who did very well overall and quite a number who achieved signiɲcant growth in their GPAɅs. 

We would like to congratulate the following students on achieving a GPA score of 3.8 or higher: 

Tamsyn Walker 

Claire ϥrving 

Mia Sturre 

Lance Townsend 

Carmela Cardillo 

Jasmine Croft 

Riley Franks 

Jack Daddo 

Bridie Byrne 

Alison HeϜernan 

Shanelle Love 

Violet Juricevich 

Lucas Hobbs 

Hayley Caldwell 

Jessica Bremner 

Jordyn Bryce 

Cayill Mawer 

And a special mention to Tom Hoghton who has achieved a score of 4.0.  Well done!! 

Hockey State Finals: 

On Monday the following year 7 girls will be making the trip to Melbourne to compete in the State Hockey 
Finals.  Goodluck girls, we know you will give it your all. 

Kayley Answerth 

Jordyn Bryce 

Madilyn Bryce 

Carmela Cardillo 

Breeana Croft 

Brianna Griʛths 

Alison HeϜernan 

Claire ϥrving 

Gracie Kearns 

Monai Porykali 

Makayla Rota 

Mia Sturre 

Matilda Wakeɲeld 

Ebony Webb 

Lily-Rose Williamson 
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On the Road Music: 

This week several year 7Ʌs took to the road to play in their ensembles at local primary schools.  Lily Booth has 

said ɈEveryone had a lot of fun and the Primary school kids really loved itɉ  

Lily Booth 

Jordyn Bryce 

Bridie Byrne 

Carmela Cardillo 

Lea Chahoud 

Chanwith Chanchaeng 

Jamie Galea 

Callum Hill 

Lucas Hobbs  

Brock Howes 

Cayill Mawer 

Amy McCord 

Patrick McGown 

Archie Mills 

Claire Pendlebury 

Makayla Rota 

Krista Schellen 

Bradley Scholes 

Ethan Sultana 

Tamsyn Walker 

Jake Wheatley 

Mia White-Seath 
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Year 8 News ɎɎɎ.  
With two weeks to go until Celebration Day and the conclusion of Year 8 
classes all Year 8 students need to make sure that they are attending school 
so that they can complete and submit any work that they will need to,  
before starting the Year 9 Head start program.  

November Learning Behaviour Reports 

November Gold Achievement Award 

The November Learning Behavior Reports have shown that a number of 
Year 8s have improved from their previous progress reports. The students 
who achieved from 3.2 ɀ 3.49 as an average on their progress reports have 
been acknowledged with a Certiɲcate of Achievement. Gold Achievement 
certiɲcates were awarded to those students who achieved 3.5 or higher as 
an average on their progress reports. The top 10% of Year 8 students who 
showed improvement have been awarded a Most ϥmproved Recognition 
Award.  Congratulations to all Year 8 students who have been working to 
consistently demonstrated a positive work ethic, attitudes towards others 
and ongoing engagement towards their studies. 

{ƻǇƘƛŜ .ŜƭƭƛƴƎƘŀƳ 

.ŜǘƘŀƴȅ .ƭŀƪŜƭŜȅ 

YƛŀǊƴŀ /ƭǳŘŜǊŀȅ 

!ȊǊƛŜƭ IŀƭƎŜ 

WŜǎǎƛŎŀ IƻƎƘǘƻƴ 

YŜƭƭȅ bƛŎƪǎƻƴ 

Yŀȅƭŀ tŀǊƳŜƴǘŜǊ 

¢ƛƎŜ wŜƴǿƛŎƪ 

DŀǾƛƴ wƛŎƘŀǊŘǎ 

wȅŀƴ wǳƴƎŜ 

aŀŘŜƭƛƴŜ {ƭŀǘŜǊ 

wƛƭŜȅ {ǘŜǾŜƴǎ 

hƭƛǾŜǊ {ǘǳǊǊŜ 

aŎƪŜƴȊƛŜ ¢ƛƴƎŀȅ 

/ƘŀǊƭƛȊŜ 5ƻƭƭŜǊ 

{ƘŀƴƴŀŜ 5ǳǊŜŀ 

{ƻǇƘƛŜ 5ǿȅŜǊ 

/ƘƭƻŜ IǳƛȊŜǊ 

.ƻȅŘ aŀƪŜǇŜŀŎŜ 

WŀȊƳƛƴ .ǊŀȊƛŜǊ 

[ŀŎƘƭŀƴ .ŜǾƛǎ 

[ƛŀƳ IŜũŜǊƴŀƴ 

IŀȅƭŜȅ 5ƻƴƴŜƭƭȅ 

5ŀǊŎƛ YƻǾŀŎŜǾƛŎ 

.ŜǘƘ tƘŀƳ 

aƻƭƭȅ {ŀǿȅŜǊ 

IŀȅƭŜȅ {Ƙŀǿ 
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November Most ϥmproved Recognition Award 

November Certiɲcate of Achievement Award 

aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭ .ǊǳŜǊǘƻƴ 

!ƭȅǎǎŀ ²Ŝƭƭǎ 

¢Ŝƛŀ !ōōƻǧ 

aŀǧƘŜǿ aŎ/ŀũŜǊǘȅ 

IŀƴƴŀƘ aŜŘŘƛƴƎǎ 

wƘȅǎ [ǳȄŦƻǊŘ 

  

/ƻǳǊǘƴŜȅ .ŀƪŜǊ 

¢Ǌƛǎǘŀƴ [ŜƘǊƴŜǊ 

¢ŀȅƛǎǎŀ aƛƭƭŜǊ 

.ǊŜŀƴƴŀ /ƘŜǎǎǳƳ 

!ƴǘƘƻƴȅ /ƛƴƛ 

WŜǊŜƳȅ /ƻǳǊǝǎ 

IŀȅŘŜƴ 5ǿȅŜǊ 

.ƭŀƪŜ ±ŀƴŘŜǊƳŜŜǊ 

!ƴƛƪŀ Iƛƴǘƻƴ 

5Ŝƪƭŀƴ ¢ǿȅŜǊƻǳƭŘ 

  

Jake Brown 

Jack Chessum 

Jeremy Courtis 

Darci Kovacevic 

Blake Vandermeer 
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Manga High Mathematics 

Students in C8C have been completing the Manga High Mathematics computer tasks during their regular 

Maths class. The aim of the program is to encourage persistence and consistency with the manner in 

which a student approaches a mathematical task. The following students have been awarded medals for 

their eϜorts in Manga High. 

Darci Kovaacevic ɀ Bronze 

Chloe Smith ɀ Bronze 

Zac Carlson ɀ Silver 

Hayley Donnelly - Silver 

Manga High is available to all students who attend Kurnai College and if you are interested in your child 

having access to this program, please contact Glen Stephenson in the Year 8 Oʛce. 

Celebration Day 

With the end of Year 8 getting closer preparations are well underway for the Year 8 Celebration Day. The 
Year 8 students have chosen to go to the cinema and then have a BBQ lunch at the Gippsland ϥmmigration 
Park. On Thursday 30th November the Year 8 students will have the opportunity to watch a private screen-
ing of the movie ɄCocoɅ before its general release to the public in late December. This excursion has been 
funded by the money raised by the Year 8 students from the Enterprise Day which was held in term 1.  The  
students were given  the permission form for this activity, which will need to be returned as soon as possi-
ble.  

Silent Reading 

Since the last newsletter we have seen an improvement with the majority of the Year 8 students  

actively participating in silent reading, during Form Group. A reminder to all Year 8 students that they do 

need to write a reɳection, at the end of the Form Group, on what they have been reading, in their Team 

Time book.  Students are reminded that they need to use the Reading Log Guide and use a range of these 

reɳection tasks, rather than just focussing on using one style. 

Please continue to support the work that we are doing, by encouraging your child to be an active  
participant in silent reading. 
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Lockers 

As the end of Year 8 approaches students need to start to think about cleaning out their lockers. All  

lockers in the Year 8 locker bay will need to be emptied by Wednesday 29th November as this is the last  

teaching day for the Year 8 students. All students will be asked to:  

Empty their lockers  
Make sure that they return all books to the library 
Place rubbish in the green bins outside the locker bay 
Wipe out their locker out inside and outside 

PBS Coupons 

Year 8 students are continuing to receive PBS coupons for  

displaying the appropriate PBS behaviours  

expected for Kurnai students from the Four Pillars ɀ  

Relationships, Engagement, Excellence, or Work Ethic.  

Students are encouraged to exhange their PBS coupons, in a 

timely manner, for a prize from the display  

cupboard, which is the Wellbeing Oʛce. Each week, during Team 

Time, students are given the opportunity to ɄcashɅ in their  

coupons. The most popular item from the cupboard is, still,  

chocolate.  

At the end of week 5 the following are the top 5 students for Year 

8. 

Darci Kovacevic  

Hayley Shaw  

Jeremy Courtis  

Teia Abbott  

Shannae Dureau  

A reminder to all Year 8 students that when they receive a ticket 

that they need to write their name on the ticket, if the teacher 

has not already done so, and then place it into the PBS box, 

which is located in the library.   
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Year 9 News ɎɎɎ.  
The year is progressing quickly! At the start of week 8, the Year 9 students 

will have an English and a Maths exam. The Maths exam will be on Monday 

27th November period 1 and 2 and the English exam will be Tuesday 28th 

period 1 and 2. 

 ϥn week 9, the students will begin head-start where they will start their year 
10 classes including their VCE class.   

GPA Reports  

ϥn the recent GPA reports, a number of students achieved wards for their  

November GPA scores. 

For the ɲrst time this year, two of our students achieved Platinum Awards for a 

GPA score oϜ 4.0. 

Congratulations to Meg Dunn and Bradley Scholten. Great work!  

Gold Awards (GPA of 3.5 and above) 

Meg Dunn, Bradley Scholten, Shelby Love, Antonio Cardillo, Cayden Marriott, Milly Bolton, Justin Coleman, 

Sophie Scholes, Matt Ounjit, Vincent Schoutens, Oscar Ewen, Brodie Cook, Regan Sultana, Jarryd Xuereb, 

Ruby Kypriotis, Timothy Hutchinson and Mitchell Bremner. Great eϜort! 

Most ϥmproved Awards 

Cayden Marriott 0.61, Mason Porykali 0.53, Alisha Briggs 0.51, Reese Adams 0.48, Jayden McCormack 0.39, 
Shima Naidu 0.39, Sam Downing 0.37, Matt Kearns 0.33, Matt Ounjit 0.33 and Caleb Bell 0.3.Keep up the 
good work! 


